
 

9 February 2023 

IMPORTANT NOTICE CONCERNING THE 2023 QUADRENNIAL ELECTION 

In accordance with Sub-Rule 45(l) of the CFMMEU, The MUA Divisions’ Registered Rules, I 
hereby notify the membership of the following matters. 

The following Officers have given me written notice concerning their intentions for the 2023 
Quadrennial Elections: 

• Michael Cross, present Southern NSW Divisional Branch Secretary, shall not nominate 
for any Office of Officer of the Union; 

• Jason Miners, present Queensland Divisional Branch Deputy Secretary, shall not 
nominate for that position, but intends to nominate for the Office of Queensland 
Divisional Branch Secretary; 

• Paul Petersen, present Queensland Divisional Branch Assistant Secretary, shall not 
nominate for that position, but intends to nominate for the Office of Queensland 
Divisional Branch Deputy Secretary; 

• Robert Lumsden, present Victorian Divisional Branch Assistant Secretary, shall not 
nominate for that position, but intends to nominate for the Office of Victorian 
Divisional Secretary; 

• Mich-Elle Myers, present Divisional National Women’s representative shall not 
nominate for that position, but intends to nominate for the Office of Divisional 
National Assistant Secretary - Woman; 

• Scott Carter, present Southern NSW Divisional Branch Deputy Secretary shall not 
nominate for that position, but intends to nominate for the Office of Southern NSW 
Divisional Branch Secretary; 

Additionally, 

• Stephen Cumberlidge has resigned his position as Queensland Divisional Branch 
Secretary effective 26 January 2023.  

 

Paddy Crumlin 
National Secretary 


